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Wednesday 4th December, 2013
Dear Parents,

Here are further details of all Christmas events in school over the final two weeks (an advanced post was made on the school blog last week). 

School Open Morning and Christmas Extravaganza (12.12.13)

On Thursday 12th December we would like to extend an invitation to families to come and join their children in school during the following times;

Open Session Event 9.30am – 11.00am

This event is an opportunity for parents to have a walk around the school and join in with activities, stalls or activities planned by classes. 

Brass Band: Our brass band (lead by Mrs Simpson) will play to welcome visitors into school on arrival.
Nursery: In the morning you can join the morning nursery for Christmas Crafts, Guess the Teddy and Christmas Hamper activities. The afternoon session will be open to parents from 12.30pm - 1.30pm for Christmas Crafts. 
Primary 1 and Primary 2/1: Due to limited seating, the gym hall will be reserved for the families of P1 and P2/1 to view the performance of ‘Busy, Busy, Bethlehem’. The hall will be open from 9.40am with the performance starting at 10am.  

Primary 2 and Primary 3: Parents are invited into the class to take part in Christmas Decoration activities.
Primary 4: Parents are invited to join in with Christmas Craft activities.

Primary 5: This class will showcase learning based on Chinese Language and Culture (featuring Chinese craft, games and singing).
Primary 6: This class will showcase learning based on their ‘Forehillian Castle’ lead by tour guides.
Primary 7: Join us to find out about the craft work we have been doing in partnership with Jesmond Care Home.

PTA: The PTA will also have a sales stall open on the day.
Safety Message
On arrival at our Open Day (to prevent bottle necking on entry), each class will have a sign in/comments book rather than having to sign in at the front door. Maps will be available at the front door to help you find your way around the school.

The maps will show the location of the events and will also indicate the nearest fire exits in case of a fire drill or an emergency.

A bell will sound three times to signal the end of these open day sessions and all visitors are invited to add comments to the class signing in books during your visits.

Refreshments
From 10.40am until 11.10am the Gym Hall will be open to visitors for self service teas/coffees and mince pies
(for a small donation). 

Schedule of all Christmas Events
Monday 9th December – Primary 2 & 3 Christmas Party (PM)

Tuesday 10th December – Primary 6 & 7 Christmas Party (PM)

Wednesday 11th December – Primary 1’s Christmas Party (PM)

Thursday 12th December – School Xmas Extravaganza Open Day Event for Parents (approx 9.30am – 11am), School Christmas Lunch, Jamesy Christmas Assembly for pupils (PM)

Friday 13th December – Primary 4 & 5 Christmas Party (PM)

Monday 16th December – Nursery Parties (AM and PM) / Visits to ASDA to be confirmed

Tuesday 17th December – School Brass Band Performance/Visit to the Holiday Inn over lunchtime, P1 Nativity to Jesmond Care Home at 1.30pm for a 2pm start.

Wednesday 18th December – Christmas Sing-A-Long/Film Show and treat for pupils (PM)

Thursday 19th December – School Christmas Service at Oldmachar Church (10am)

Friday 20th December – Last Day of Term/House Reward Event

Other Events Planned

· The Primary 1 and Primary 2/1 classes will visit Jesmond Care Home to perform their nativity songs to the residents. This is an annual event and letters/requests for helpers will follow.
· The school is planning to take groups of children carol singing to our local ASDA. This is an annual event (weather permitting) and letters/requests for helpers will follow once this is fully confirmed (please note that a final date is still to be confirmed).

· Our Brass Band will depart from school at 12pm on Tuesday 17th December to perform at the Holiday Inn, Exhibition Centre (please note this is situated behind the Holiday Inn Express). The children will give a lunchtime performance at around 12.30pm and then will return to school for lunch. Members of the band are asked to take a packed lunch to school on this day. 

· Parents are invited to join us at our annual whole school Christmas Service at Oldmachar Church at 10am on Thursday 19th December (weather permitting) but should note that there will be limited seating. This is an annual event and letters/requests for helpers to assist us with the ‘walking bus’ will follow.
· Please note that on the day of the Christmas Lunch (Thursday 12th December), home lunch children will be released from school at an earlier time of 12pm for a 1pm return.
Message of Thanks

We would like to extend a thank you to the all PTA members for a very successful school Disco held for the pupils earlier in the term and for their behind the scenes support with Christmas events.
We hope you enjoy our Christmas events and look forward to seeing you soon!
Many Thanks,
Dougie Ford (


Lisa Mitchell (
Head Teacher


Depute Head Teacher










